

Piedmont Area Service Committee business meeting

10/01/2023

GSR Meeting was opened by Stephen S. at 11:10 a.m. with a moment of silence followed by serenity prayer.

Topic discussion— No new topics presented.

The Piedmont area business meeting opened by Stephen S. 12:02 p.m. with moment of silence and the serenity prayer.

12 Tradition read by Noah 12 Concepts read by Thomas C.

Purpose and Function of area read by Noah

Open Forum –

Thomas announced Together at 6 is trying to find a new meeting place and they are asking if we have insurance and come to find out that we do not have insurance, and we need to get together and find out if the groups or if area should be getting insurance. Edward spoke up and said there is an insurance liaison at region level and Thomas said he did speak with the liaison and he advised it was voted out at region and he advised Thomas to come back to his area and inquire about coverage. Noah said RCM should take this back to region to reinstate insurance. Stephen advised no region meeting for 2 more months and would it shut down together at 6 to wait 2 months and Thomas advised church is demanding insurance information to maintain access to church. Bill advised he has information in his RCM report regarding this. Char brought up we can not wait for region to have a meeting and then kick it around a while. Lisa brought up we can not provide a liability waiver to a meeting place because then who ever signs it is absorbing liability. Stephen read from regional minutes advising timeline and plan for insurance. GSR's all agree insurance liaison report was vague. Thomas C is going to call liaison and find out what is going on and then forward info to Colline W to send out to all GSR's.

Noah brought up treasurer's audit and that they tried to do it but were lacking a format and Noah has now obtained a format, Also req a committee to keep around for future audits. Stephen advised need to submit for a change to policy. Thomas said we should submit to change policy.

Voted for Frank, Noah and Thomas to complete treasures audit before next area. (see treasurer report (audit))

Roll call

Facilitator – Stephen S. – P
Anniversary Chair – Lisa G - P
Anniversary Treasurer – Ephraim –
Secretary – Vacant
Public Relations – Joe B – P
RCM – Bill D – P
Treasurer – Vivian T-S - P
Lit & Merch – Vacant
H&I – Greg C – P
Policy - Edward D – P
Activities -Vacant

Co facilitator – Vacant

Secretary A – Vacant

RCM A – Vacant
Treasurer A – Vacant

Groups

Brighter Outlook- Wade R	P/A	
International City- Noah	P/A	
Last house group- James B	Rep	
Macon Miracles- Roland F	P/P	
Never Alone- Absent	A/A	2 nd absent
New Forsyth- Frank	P/A	
New Horizon- Charlotte C	P/P	
New Life- Ronnie F	P/V	
Ocmulgee Group- James B	P/V	
Phoenix Group- Johnny	P/V	
Spirit and Service- Chris	P/V	
Together at 6- Thomas	P/V	
A New Beginning of NA	A/A	3 rd absent

Quorum- Met 11 out of 12 groups present.

Secretary report – Read minutes.

Treasury report – See attached.

RCM/RCM A report – See attached.

Anniversary report – See attached.

Anniversary treasury – See attached.

H&I – See attached.

PR Report – See attached.

Activities report – no report attached position is vacant.

Lit & Merch – See attached.

Policy – See attached.

Group reports – GSR reports read.z

Area nominations – Thomas C for RCM A. (will step down as GSR to take position)

Region Nominations – None.

Region area topics – None

Old Business –

Topic 2023-10 – iHope for area - Passed

Topic 2023-11 – refreshments for GSR workshop. – passed

Colline W. for area secretary passed. Avis W for Lit chair passed

New Business –

Next meeting Date: 11/05/2023

Subcommittees meet from 10am to 11am

Topic/GSR workshop meet from 11am until 12pm

Piedmont area business meeting from 12pm until 2pm

Meeting place: iHope Inc., 603 Russell Pkwy, Ste 603, Warner Robins GA 31088

Save the Dates

Meeting closed by Stephen S. with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.